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Village of Bawlf      
Council Members 
 

Mayor 

John DeMerchant  

Ph 780-373-3445 

jdemerchant@bawlf.com 
 

Deputy Mayor 

Bruce Wells   

Ph 780-781-4265 

bwells@bawlf.com 
 

Councillor 

Leonard Thompson 

Ph 780-373-3414 

lthompson@bawlf.com 
 

Councillor 

Dennis Adams 

Ph 780-373-2520 

dadams@bawlf.com 
 

Councillor (Vacant) 

By-Election Day:  

October 9th, 2018  

 Check the Village 

website for Agendas, 

Minutes and Council 

decisions.  

Most of Administrations’ 

actions & decisions are 

directed by Council. 

Office Notes:  
Bylaws Read at the Sept 19th Regular Meeting of Council given First Reading: 

BYLAW NO. 636/18 - IDP 

BYLAW NO. 637/18 - ICF 

BYLAW NO. 638/18 – LAND USE BYLAW ZONING AMENDMENT PROPOSAL 

Bylaw Read at the Sept 19th Regular Meeting of Council given First, Second, & 

Third Reading, and passed. 

BYLAW NO. 639/18 – MASTER RATES BYLAW AMENDMENT 

———————-———— 

TRUCK ROUTE SIGNAGE AMENDMENT PROPOSAL 

Motion to approve the amended truck route signage proposal where Public 

Works will install one truck route sign on the south end of Macrae St. at Railway 

Ave., and to install two “No Vehicles Over One Ton” signs on the south end of 

King and Jamieson Streets at Railway Ave.  
———————————————————————————————————————— 

Friendly reminders…. 

As per Bylaw No. 634/18, Business Licenses must be renewed by  

December 31,2018. Please watch for your renewal notice in the mail. 

 

NEVER FLUSH ANYTHING BUT HUMAN WASTE DOWN THE TOILET.  PUBLIC 

WORKS HAS STARTED FLUSHING THE SEWER LINES AND HAS COME 

ACROSS MANY MANY ITEMS THAT CAN CLOG THE SYSTEM AND PUMPS. 

THIS CAN BE AN EXTREMELY COSTLY FIX!!!! 

 
      

Council meetings are open to the public and are usually held at 7pm the third 

Wednesday of every month in  Council Chambers. If you wish to speak to 

Council as a delegation, a written detailed request must be submitted to the 

Village Office by 1:00pm on the Wednesday prior to the meeting.  

For Water / Sewer 
Emergencies call: 

(780) 608-4421 

TUESDAY OCTOBER 9TH IS BY-ELECTION DAY 

10am—8pm AT THE VILLAGE OFFICE 

Your Nominees Are:   

Francis Gartner & John Tessari 



 

 
 

 

 

 

David Knipe  
Memorial Library 

Regular hours are: 
Monday         10am to 5pm 
Tuesday           Closed 
Wednesday    10am to 5pm 
Thursday         3pm to 7pm 
Friday         10am to 5pm 
Saturday           Closed 
Sunday           Closed 

N E X T  D E A D L I N E  F O R  S U B M I S S I O N S  I S  M O N D A Y  O C T O B E R  2 9   

E M A I L  T O  A D M I N @ B A W L F . C O M   

October Events: 

Oct 4  Cardboard Recycling 

Oct 8  Thanksgiving  

   (Village Office Closed) 

Oct 9  BY-ELECTION  

   10am-8pm 

Oct 17  Blue Bag Recycling 

Oct 19  Regular/Organizational 

    Council Meeting 

Fire Practices— Oct 10th 

and 24th @ 6:30pm.  

 BAWLF School  
Happenings 

JH/HS Academic Awards Night - Friday, 

October 5th 

Based on 2017-2018 school year marks, these 

Awards will be presented on Friday, October 

5th, starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Gym. Dress 

code is casual dress (no jeans and no shorts). 

Those that will be receiving an award have 

been given invitations to attend, as well as an 

email has been sent home. Congratulations, 

Wildcats! You prove that we "Achieve Excel-

lence" every day! 

Subdivision and Development Appeal Boards (SDAB) hear appeals from municipal subdivision and 
development authorities. By hearing appeals and making decisions on land use in Alberta, a SDAB 
fulfills a vital function in achieving the goals of orderly, beneficial and economic development set out in 
Part 17 of the Municipal Government Act (MGA). SDAB decisions shape the community and affect the 
lives of developers, neighbours, citizens, and businesses.  
 
Does this interest you? Would you like to take on a larger role in our community?  
 
The Village of Bawlf is looking for members to sit on our SDAB board. If you are  interested in 
becoming a member of our SDAB, please contact the Village Office for more information.  

 

 

 

Library News!!! 

David Knipe Memorial Library 

will be hosting a Needs Assess-

ment meeting on Thursday, Octo-

ber 25 at 10:00 am in the Bawlf 

Community Hall.  Input for what 

our community needs, and how 

the library can assist with this, is 

welcome from community mem-

bers that would like to attend.  

Please register by emailing bawl-

flibrary@prl.ab.ca or phoning 780

-373-3882, if you want to attend 

the meeting.  We will be serving 

coffee and a snack. 

On October 31st Halloween 

 

the Village Office will be 

handing out goodie bags  

to all of the kiddies that stop 

by between  

1:00pm and 4:30pm!!  
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